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Message from the Commander of Kadosh 

Dear Brethren, 
 

It is an honor to have been elected Commander of Kadosh for this year, and I want to 
thank everyone for your support. 
 

Last year the pandemic caused us to shut down, but we are now able to meet on a  
regular basis again. I respectfully urge everyone to attend our monthly Stated Meetings 
and enjoy the Fellowship of our brethren. 
 

Our Scottish Rite Temple is a beautiful building with more than 100 years of History.  
I am happy to inform you that the work on the back parking lot is now completed and 
we now have an updated retaining wall, that was badly needed for safety reasons. The 
newly restriped back lot now adds beauty to our temple. 

 

I want to give special thanks to our General Secretary. Brother Kane has supported me through these last 3 weeks, 
and put up with me being at the temple almost daily, while the contractor finished this project.  
 

Brethren, I am looking forward to seeing you at our next Stated Meeting, at our Feast of Tishri on October 14th, 
and at our 264th Fall Reunion, honoring Ill. Tom L. Higgins, 33° on October 15th. 
 

I urge you to attend all of our great activities, including our work activities to keep up our beautiful temple. 
 
Ernesto Rodriguez, 32° KCCH 
Commander of Kadosh 
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Announcing new Personal Representative for the Valley of El Paso 

Dear Brethren of the Valley of El Paso: 
 

As of the passing of Ill. Brother Tom Higgins in April, 2021, Ill. Larry Kane has been coordinating the  
activities for the Valley of El Paso as General Secretary. He has done an exemplary job during this period and 
I want to thank Brother Kane for taking on the added responsibilities at my request. 
 

At this time, it is my pleasure to announce the appointment of Hon. Juan Navarro, 32° KCCH, as the Personal 
Representative for the Valley of El Paso effective September 1, 2022. Please extend your congratulations to 
Brother Navarro and offer your assistance as he assumes his new position.  
Working together, you and the Valley leadership team can continue the positive trajectory of the Valley of El 
Paso.  
 

Fraternally, 
 

Michael L. Wiggins, 33° 
SGIG in Texas 
 

Brethren.  
 

I am deeply honored and humbled to have been appointed to serve as Personal Representative to 
the Sovereign Grand Inspector General of Texas, Ill. Michael L. Wiggins for the Valley of El 
Paso. This honor is one I will cherish forever. 
 

My pledge to the S.G.I.G., the Valley of El Paso and its membership, is to discharge the duties 
of this office with Honor, Responsibility and Integrity. 
 

I would like to thank you all for the support given to me throughout my Masonic Journey.  
Working together we can better serve Masonry, the Scottish Rite and our Community. Together 
we can make our Valley grow, and have the El Paso Scottish Rite continue to shine in the Orient 
of Texas. 

 

Fraternally, 
Juan M. Navarro, 32° KCCH 

Message from Juan Navarro, 32° KCCH 

 

Personal Representative for the Valley of El Paso 

El Paso Scottish Rite Museum 
Thanks to a generous donation by Ill. John Nobles, 33° our museum now has a 
“John Nobles” corner. Brother Nobles has accumulated quite an impressive  
collection during his 65 years as a Mason and Brother Nicholas J. Quarm, 33° 
and his helpers made a few amazing displays for your viewing pleasure.  

 

Next time you are at the Scottish Rite please take a tour of the museum and view 
our updated displays. 
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The El Paso Lodge of Perfection 
El Paso Scottish Rite Bulletin 

Editor– Nicole Moran 
nicole@elpasoscottishrite.org 
Regular Meetings of all bodies 

Second Monday of each month at 7 p.m.,  
El Paso Lodge of Perfection 

El Paso Scottish Rite Bulletin 
(USPS #170-540) is published four times a year  

by the El Paso Scottish Rite,  
301 W. Missouri Ave. 

El Paso, TX.  79901-1131 
Official Publication of the El Paso Bodies of  

The Ancient and Accepted 
Scottish Rite of Freemasonry. 

Our most sincere  
sympathies and condolences 

 to all the families of our members  
who have passed on to a better life 

10/06/1951-06/30/2022 
11/13/1931-03/22/2022 
03/17/1941-02/24/2022 
03/23/1937-03/08/2022 
01/29/1940-12/18/2021 
11/23/1929-07/01/2022 
11/26/1925-06/12/2022 
03/30/1937-04/06/2022 
03/03/1933-06/06/2022 
02/12/1941-02/17/2022 
06/07/1936-12/28/2020 
11/05/1935-08/01/2021 

El Paso Scottish Rite Centennial Coin 

Each El Paso Scottish Rite member is eligible 
for 1 FREE coin in vinyl sleeve ($5 shipping) or 
pick up at office - the office is open for pick up 
Monday, Wednesday and Thursday 9 am - 2 pm; 
also available during any Stated Meeting.  
Please sent checks to:  
El Paso Scottish Rite, 301 W. Missouri Ave,  
El Paso, TX 79901 or order online at:  
https://elpasoscottishrite.square.site 

   Price Quantity Total 

FREE coin in vinyl sleeve $0  1 $0  

Coin in VINYL sleeve $10      

Coin in PLASTIC case $15      

Coin in WOODEN box $25      

      

minimum shipping - $5     

shipping $25 and over - $10     

      

    Total   

264th Fall Reunion 

 

Honoring 

 

Ill. Tom L. Higgins, 33° 
 

October 15, 2022 
 

 

ALLEGIANCE 
 

The Bodies of the Ancient and Accepted Scottish Rite 
of Freemasonry sitting in the Valley of El Paso,  

Orient of Texas, acknowledge and yield allegiance to 
the Supreme Council (Mother Council of the World) 
of the Inspectors General, Knights Commander of the 
House of the Temple of Solomon, of the Thirty-third 
and last Degree of the Ancient and Accepted Scottish 
Rite of Freemasonry for the Southern Jurisdiction of 

the United States of America, whose See is at the 
Grand Orient of South Carolina, now sitting at  

Washington, D.C. of which 
 

ILL. James D. Cole, 33° 
is Sovereign Grand Commander 

and 
ILL. Michael L. Wiggins, 33° 

is Sovereign Grand Inspector General in Texas, 
and 

Hon. Juan M. Navarro, 32° KCCH 
is  Personal Representative of SGIG  

And Chairman of the Executive Committee  
Valley of  El Paso 

Candidates 
for Scottish Rite  

 

Get a petition today at: 
www.elpasoscottishrite.org 

 

or by email from 
Nicole@elpasoscottishrite.org 

or pick one up at the Office 

Sam M. Douglas, Jr., 32° 
Richard T. Flood, 32° 
E. Gene Gifford, 32° 
Leon Griffin, 32° 
Royce C. Hayes, 32° 
Robert H. Horn, 32° 
Jack Manning, 32° 
Thomas J. Roberts, 32° 
Vernon G. Schoenhals, 32° 
Francis D. Slack, 32° 
Norval L. Williams, 32° 
Leo H. Wills, 32° 

Feast of Tishri 
 

October 14, 2022 
 

Dinner at 6:30 PM 
 

RSVP mandatory!  
 

(915) 533-4409 or nicole@elpasoscottishrite.org  
 

At your earliest convenience,  
but no later than October 05, 2022 
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RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

A kind request to the family or friend  
of the addressed Member:   

 
Please notify us at the above address or  

Phone number if our member  
is in the hospital or Nursing home,  

or is incapacitated in any way. 

If you would prefer to receive your bulletin by email -  please email nicole@elpasoscottishrite.org 
We will add you to our mailing list - please also let us know if you prefer not to receive our printed bulletin. 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Upcoming Events in 2022: 
 
Feast of Tishri 
 
Fall Reunion 

 
 

October 14, 2022 
 

October 15, 2022 

Stated Meetings: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
NO Stated Meeting in October 

 
November 14, 2022 

 
December 12, 2022  

 
 


